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Dear Robert

I am writing in my capacity as senior policy analyst for Transform Drug Policy Foundation (for details see www.tdpf.org.uk) - a UK based charity and think tank (with ECOSOC special consultative status) working in the field of drug policy and law reform. I am also representing the Count the Costs Initiative (for more details see www.countthecosts.org) 

Please find attached two documents that we hope may be useful in the production of the report of the high commissioner on the impact of the world drug problem on the enjoyment of human rights (as detailed in the letter of April 16th) 

They are two of a set of thematic briefings produced for the Count the Costs initiative - supported by a group of over 100 NGOs from around the world in a range of disciplines - including Harm Reduction International, Human Rights Watch, the International Centre on Human Rights and Drug Policy, the International Aids Society, and Health Poverty Action (full list here: http://www.countthecosts.org/supporters ) 


· The first is the Count the Costs human rights briefing. This is a concise summary of the key human rights costs of global drug law enforcement. 

· The second is the Count the Costs stigma and discrimination briefing. This builds on the human rights briefing, focusing on the challenges imposed by the war on drugs on a series of affected populations. 


Whilst I'm sure other submissions from HRW, the International Centre on Human Rights and Drugs Policy, and others will cover these topics in more detail - these briefings provide a useful overview. 

Its unclear from the April 16th letter how far the recommendations will be able to go - but on top of an important function reporting the key issues, it would be very useful if some process and institutional reforms could be proposed to help mainstream the human rights agenda within the high level UN discourse on drugs. These could include some of the following interrelated proposals: 


· requesting a section on human rights in the annual UNODC World Drugs Report (and the annual report of the INCB) covering identified human rights issues and member state compliance - compiled under the guidance of, or working in conjunction with the OHCHR 

· and/or the OHCHR doing an annual report covering the same issues and delivering it in a formal session of the Commission on Narcotic Drugs

· support the for the idea of an expert group to look at UN treaty/agency coherence issues (for more discussion on this see the recent TNI briefing http://www.undrugcontrol.info/en/publications/item/6260-ungass-2016-prospects-for-treaty-reform-and-un-system-wide-coherence-on-drug-policy )

· calling for human rights targets of indicators (relating to the minimum standards) to be part of the 2019 revised 10 year strategy - with a system of evaluation and oversight built in

· related: proposing/formulating a more formal set of minimum standards in drug policy implementation/enforcement- this is something proposed by the Global Commission on Drugs (A report that myself and Rebecca Schliefer fed into): 


"The development of ‘international standards on human rights while encountering the world drug problem’ is a necessary step forward. An agreement to develop such standards – which may be modelled on existing guidelines on how to ensure counter-terrorism activities or business practices comply with human rights — should be a key outcome of the General Assembly Special Session process in 2016. This will require input from UN human rights mechanisms and civil society in relation to applicable human rights standards, such as proportionate infringements of rights; fair trials and sentencing; the use of force; extradition; equality and non-discrimination; indigenous peoples’ rights, cultural rights and religious freedom; the rights of the child; and the right to the highest attainable standard of health" www.gcdpsummary2014.com/ p.33

I would be happy to discuss any of the issues covered in more detail if useful - please do get in touch. 

Transform is also a member of the International Drug Policy Consortium and is endorsing their separate submission. 

thanks, and kind regards

Steve Rolles
on behalf of the Count the Costs Initiative and Transform Drug Policy Foundation



-- 
Steve Rolles
Senior Policy Analyst
Transform Drug Policy Foundation
www.tdpf.org.uk
@transformdrugs
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